Maternity Clinical Network Monthly Update October 2022
In this monthly update we aim to provide you with an insight in work being undertaken by the Maternity Clinical Expert Groups during October.
Intrapartum Care – A joint webinar with Yorkshire & Humber Clinical Network was held in October. The aim of the webinar was to bring together labour ward co-ordinators from across the region to discuss current issues and any concerns. The agenda followed was: 

· Labour ward co-ordinators survey presented by Anna Temke, Team Leader, Central Delivery Suite, Professional Lead to the South Tees Maternity Voices Partnership.
· Labour ward co-ordinator training – this included a discussion by attendees responding to ‘What does good look like in relation to training co-ordinators?’ and an introduction to an accredited labour ward co-ordinator course which is currently in production.
· An update from The Royal College of Midwives regarding labour ward co-ordinators training.
· A national overview of the Prevention, Identification, Escalation and Response Framework (PIER)
· Each Baby Counts, learn and support deterioration tools
· Presentations and information from the day can be found at Events - North East Clinical Networks North East Clinical Networks (nescn.nhs.uk)  
Fetal Medicine – The success of the Ultrasound Masterclass continues. Three cohorts have accessed training so far this year with a further 2 cohorts planned for November 2022. Practical training is becoming more accessible as offers of support for this element have been accepted from Sonographers and Obstetricians. If you are interested in accessing this training please e-mail England.northernmaternity@nhs.net or paula.elliott2@nhs.net
This week saw the first multidisciplinary team meeting take place.  During the meeting relevant cases were discussed and learning and knowledge shared. The meetings are planned to take place monthly.
Maternal Medicine – The annual Maternal Medicine Highlight report was presented to the Clinical Advisory Group. This report highlighted the achievements of the expert group to date.
Preterm Birth – All units now have a specialist preterm midwife in post. 
Patient Public Voice representation – To ensure co-production is achieved interviews for representatives to sit on the Maternity Clinical Expert Groups will take place next week.
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